Administrative Board Minutes for December 2, 2015
Present: Jeff Freel – Chair; Gary Forster – Leadership Development & Nominations; Don Hiatt – Member at Large; Mike Ferguson – Member at Large; Gaylen Heaberlin – Finance & Financial Secretary; Missy Shaver – Memorials, Historian & Worship; Margaret Forster – Fellowship/Family Ministries/Evangelism; Judy Fiene – UMW; Rita DenHart – Worship; Helen Freeman – Vice-chair; Mary Ferguson – Member at Large; Libby Hiatt – Lay Member to Annual Conference;  Torie Hermann – UMYF; Dean Fiene – Membership Secretary; Jennifer Fischer – Education & Administrative Council Secretary
Call to Order - The December meeting of the Administrative Council was called to order at 7:06 by Jeff. Gary led Devotions. The Treasurer’s Report & Minutes of the October meeting, noting necessary changes, were approved. 
Old Business – Discussion regarding the internet fee ended by saying that in 2016 the fee will be listed under expenses for the Education Committee. However, in 2017, it will be included with the rest of the church utilities.
Education – Trick or Treat for UNICEF was held Sunday, October 25th in conjunction with the Trunk or Treat event and it was very successful, raising over $535. The Education committee and the F/FM/E committee are teaming up to present a Live Nativity on Saturday, December 12th 6-8pm. The Sunday School Christmas program will be held Sunday, December 20th at 6:30.
MYF – The kids are offering a babysitting event Saturday, December 5th followed by a lock-in for the youth. The youth will be helping with the Season of Sharing on December 12th. Followed by rehearsal for the Sunday School program. 
Fellowship/Family Ministries/Evangelism – Light the Night was held Sunday, October 25th. A thank you and send off reception was held for the Athertons for Bruce’s service to the choir. Between the Christmas Eve services people are invited to stay for fellowship and soup. Dinner Day and Fellowship Time sign-ups for 2016 are circulating.
Missions – The Sock Drive brought in 198 pair! Currently we are running a hat, mitten and scarf drive for Howe Elementary and Bidwell Riverside. $254 was raised at the soup lunch held during Fellowship Time earlier in the fall. Eight Hundred nine items were donated to the Food Pantry by students at Simpson College.
Worship – Discussion and work are being done to finalize the Lenten Devotional Books. Hanging of the Greens was held November 28th. The search continues for a choir director. There will be two services held on Christmas Eve at 7:00 & 11:00.
Memorial – Contributions still hold at $95 for the year. Missy will be sending a letter to families of those named in memorial contributions so they will know the total given in their family member’s honor.
Council on Ministries met. Discussion on ways to collaborate on several events were held.
Finance – The number of pledges and dollar amounts for the 2016 Campaign are both very similar to those from last year. The pledges for 2016 are very close to budget needs.
Financial Secretary – As of the end of November the church collections have exceeded our budget goals for 2015.
Trustees – No report. However, there was discussion regarding a few things that have been observed. It seems the new doors don’t always latch. The west, front door lock is not working properly. Questions were raised in regard to the printer: Should the Trustees be in charge of copy repairs or should the church secretary? Should we look into getting a laser printer? Our paper is a low weight so it absorbs ink and then it is wet so the paper jams. It was suggested that the Trustees, Pastor Parish Relations and Communications committees should work together to solve printer issues. And also to define what we really want and then prioritize those things. A suggestion was made to look into the possibility of having the newsletter printed by a commercial printer rather than at the church. The topic of switching places between the short and one long pew was brought up. The Trustees will decide if and when this should be done.
Nominations – finalizing committee rosters is in progress.
Pastor Parish Relations – Torie Hermann and Margaret Forster have been helping Bekki Bowden to become comfortable with the duties of the church secretary. On December 13th there will be a basket in the narthex to collect cards for the minister. Committee chairs were asked to remember to put meetings on the website and the calendar for Bekki’s sake, as well as to inform members. 
Communications – Nametags requiring attention will be remade. Consideration is being given to asking some of the longest attending members to help answer some of the “Did You Know?” columns for the newsletters. Advent cards were mailed November 19th. Attendance records for 2010-2015 will be put in the library. The question of who should be keeping attendance records for the conference was brought up. The tentative answer was that attendance records are no longer asked for by the district or the conference.
UMW – The Chili Soup Supper & Bazaar was a success. Money is still being received so there is no total available at this time. Mission projects will receive most of the soup supper profits. Some members are making personal pledges for the many mission projects. The group made six Love Boxes for shut-ins. They will be making cookie trays for the Stouts, Terry Howard and Marilyn Freel. The group will be hosting Fellowship time on the 13th of December.
Lay Leader – no report
Lay Member to Annual Conference – Apportionments will be going down from 21% to 11% in the future. 
Members at Large – Don Hiatt asked if it would be possible to add a motion detector light on the back of the church. The question will be passed on to the Trustees.
Building Committee – Pastor Gary contacted the district superintendent and on January 24th a vote will be taken immediately after the church service to decide whether or not the expansion project should proceed. The announcement of this vote must be made two ways within 10 days before the vote. There will be notices in the newsletter, bulletin and Sunday announcements. Only members in attendance may vote.

Pastor – The calendar is on the website. We have back-ups for our lines of communications, they include: email, facebook, the calendar and prayer chains. He gave communion to the Stouts and will be visiting Terry Reynolds and Marilyn Freel soon. A Bible Study and confirmation class will start after the first of the year.

The next meeting will be held Wednesday, February 3rd 

The church-wide First Committee Meeting Night will be January 6th.

Respectfully submitted – Jennifer Fischer
